



St Mary's C of E Primary School

Fox Class Weekly Newsletter Friday 30th September 2022

Dear Families,

Another busy week in Fox class.

In English, we have begun to plan our writing for instructions using our own ideas, including how we go to lunch, how to visit the library and how to play football at school. The children have become confident at writing titles, numbering their steps and using time connectives to open their sentences.

In spellings, many children are getting 10 out of 10. Thank you for supporting your child with learning their spellings for Friday's test. If your child gets all their spelling correct for two to three weeks in a row we will move them to the next spelling group. There are 4 groups in total. Children who are in a phonics group will be given spellings based on their learning in phonics.

In maths, we continue to learn about place value and this week we were learning how to use a number line up to 1000. In history, we are learning about the Stone Age and compared to earlier periods (Palaolitic and Mesolithic) in terms of where they lived, what they ate and what they wore.

In science this week, we were learning about the bones in a skeleton and identified that humans and some animals have skeletons that support and protect the body. The children put a lot of effort into building a skeleton using cards and split pins to connect the joints. Some of these are on display in our classroom.

For those children who like to bring in their own stationary, I have asked them just to bring in one pencil case per child as our class tables are getting rather full with more than one case per child. This is totally optional, as St Mary's has plenty of stationary resources for all children. Please also ensure that all pencils/colour pencils are sharpened at home to save time in class.

Thank you for helping your child to complete their homework bingo. I have started to display some of the art work and photos of the Stonehenge project design and technology project in class.

-Letters home

Christmas project

Reminders for next week

PE on Tuesdays and Thursdays

Please come and speak to us if you have any questions or queries.

Have a lovely weekend and we look forward to seeing the children next week!

Ms Powell, Mrs Prior and Mr Phillips